# February 2025 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

### Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Paul Kruggel, Brian Geary

### Guests applying for membership:

1st Mikel Rhodes2nd Elijah Thoms, Clinton Nickell3rd Troy Capers, Eric Spenser, Stephen Steele

Voted in as a full member - Troy Capers, Eric Spenser, Stephen Steele

#### # Of Members Present - 30

### **Secretary's Report**

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved. Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

### **Treasurer's Report**

The Treasurer's report was read and approved.

Opening Balance	\$ 35,069.39
Expenses	\$ 6,976.74
Deposits	\$ 2,318.83
Closing Balance	\$ 30,411.48
Petty Cash	\$ 213.00
Savings/Jr League	\$ 1,712.92

### Vice President report -

No report

#### **Executive Officer report -**

All the kerosene/diesel containers were empty, refilled 5 cans. Should not need any more for this winter.

#### League Secretary report -

Bullseye league schedule is the same, Benchrest matches will continue on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of the month. There will not be a State sponsored EIC match this year, we are trying to sponsor a special match on The 28<sup>th</sup> of June instead. This will be the same as the match we sponsered last year.

Brad Sodder gave an overview of the Rimfire Match new rules as follows:

#### LPRC.22 RIMFIRE RIFLE LEAGUE 2025

### This match is not sanctioned by any group, just internal to the club.

One scored league "season" is scheduled for 2025. We will be starting in March and plan to wrap up around mid-June. If you want to get started on the league a little early, that's perfectly fine, the goal is to promote people to get out and shoot at the range. Match fee will be \$5.00.

This year we will be doing things a little different. The competition will be combining two different courses of fire to determine the overall winner and plaque winners. The first course of fire will be benchrest, similar to past years. The second course of fire will be shooting our rifles along with the pistol shooters on their Thursday night shoots (or at other times if needed).

For the benchrest portion we will be using IBS Rimfire 50 yard, targets. Any .22 caliber rimfire rifle is fine, even target rifles provided that they do not utilize any type of barrel tuner. Rifle scopes with no more than 18 power may be used. You may use a basic type front rest and a separate rear sand bag type rest. No one piece front and rear rests or clamp style rests for the rifle. There are 25 scoring rings with the possibility of 10 points for

each ring for a total possible score of 250 per target, with 4 targets required for the league, 1000 points total possible.

For the standing position in the pistol house, we will be following the Precision Pistol (Bullseye) course of fire. The target used at both distances will be the NRA 100 Yard smallbore rifle target (TQ-4). Course of fire is 10 rounds slow fire at 50 yards. Then at 25 yards, 10 rounds timed fire (5 rounds in 20 seconds X 2), and 10 rounds rapid fire (5 rounds in 10 seconds X 2). The total possible score is 300 per round of shooting, with 4 rounds required for the league, 1200 points total possible. You will need another shooter to score your target, and score and paste as you move stages. A semi-automatic rifle is needed for the timed and rapid portion of the shooting. Any combination of rifles may be used.

All benchrest targets and standing position scorecards should be placed in the rifle house, on the clip, for collection. Awards will be given to the top four shooters. You may contact Brad Sodders at 614-395-1359 or soddersbj@yahoo.com for more info.

## **Technical Officers report -**

None

### Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

Prospective member class was given on January 19th for 2 people.

There is a need for more RSO's for the summer Junior League, contact Frank if you are interested.

Frank has information packets available for anyone interested in signing up a youth for the league.

The league will start after school is out for the summer and be on Wednesday from 6:30 to 8:30.

# Special Events Coordinator -

LPRC Hats are still available for \$20.

The LPRC Family Picnic is scheduled for September 27<sup>th</sup> this year, the main raffle prize is a bullpup 12ga shotgun.

The yearly raffle is still on-going, the prize is a KELTEC 9mm with folding stock, 2 extra 32 round mags and a bugout bag.

There is a change in the number of entries you can submit for each meeting. If you purchase 6 tickets for \$5 you can submit two entries for the yearly raffle.

### **Membership Committee report -**

3 new members voted into the club

### **Old Business:**

None

#### **New Business:**

The personal defense backstop has dirt spilling out from the sides, this will be repaired in the spring when weather is better.

Т

he CMP has opened up the drawing/sale of 1911 pistols again, you can find information here: CMP 1911 Information

There is a Bulletin board in the pistol house that can be used to post items that you have for sale. We are also going to leave time at the end on each meeting for members to announce any personal weapons that they are selling.

**Member Recognition**: Jeff Williamsen for all the extra time and effort he spends to help the club.

#### **Rule Update:**

None

#### 50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$86 Winner= \$43 Joshua Lamkins – returned to Youth League

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club
Officers for 2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350
Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002
Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625
Secretary - Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com
Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113
League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782
Technical Officer - Paul Kruggel (330) 591-5281
Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791
Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488
Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176